OFFICERS 2008-2010

REBECCA MARTINEZ
PRESIDENT
Madera County
GAIL PELLERIN
VICE PRESIDENT
Santa Cruz County
CATHY DARLING
TREASURER
Shasta County
NEAL KELLEY
SECRETARY
Orange County

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

APPOINTED:
GINA ALCOMENDRAS
Santa Clara County
JANICE ATKINSON
Sonoma County
DARLENE BLOOM
Orange County
FREDERICK GARCIA
Sacramento County
JOSEPH HOLLAND
Santa Barbara County
DEAN LOGAN
Los Angeles County
KATHIE MORAN
Colusa County
DOLORES PROVENCIO
Imperial County
SUSAN M. RANOCHAK
Mendocino County
JULIE RODEWALD
San Luis Obispo County

KAY VINSON*
City Clerk, Murietta
* non-voting member

ADVISORY COUNCIL:
STEVE WEIR

Contra Costa County
ELECTED:
JULIE BUSTAMANTE

Northern Area
Lassen County

BARBARA DUNMORE
Southern Area
Riverside County

JILL LA VINE
Mother Lode Area
Sacramento County

LEE LUNDRIGAN
Central Area
Stanislaus County

LINDSEY MC WILLIAMS
Bay Area
Solano County

LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEES
CLERK OF THE BOARD:
SACHI A. HAMAI
Los Angeles County
JOHN MCKIBBEN
Los Angeles County
COUNTY CLERK:
KATHIE MORAN
Colusa County
VICKI PETERSEN
Sonoma County
ELECTIONS:
JILL LA VINE
Sacramento County

DEBORAH SEILER
_ San Diego County

" Till LaVine, Co-Chair

<

CALIFORNIA ASSOCIATION OF
CLERKS AND ELECTION OFFICIALS

Rebecca Martinez, President
Madera County Clerk-Recorder
200 West 4" Street, Madera, CA 93637
(5659) 675-7721; FAX (559) 675-7870
E-Mail: rmartinez@madera-county.com

Website: www.caceo58.org

January 19, 2009

The Honorable Amold Schwarzenegger
Governor, State of California

State Capitol

Sacramento, CA 95814

Attention: Michael Prozio, Chief Deputy Legislative Secretary
Cynthia Bryant, Deputy Chief of Staff

Dear Governor Schwarzenegger:

It is the understanding of the California Association of Clerks and Election Officials (CACEO)
that agreement has been reached in regard to the State Budget legislation, and that you will be
signing the bills, which include a provision calling a Special Statewide Election for May 19,
2009. It is also our understanding that the legislation does not include a specific provision for
reimbursing the counties for the costs of conducting the election. As you are certainly aware,
counties are facing challenging financial situations and do not have the funds to cover the costs
of an unbudgeted Special Statewide Election.

In recognition of these facts, we hereby request that you include in your signing message your
intention that the Legislature reimburse counties for the costs of conducting the May 19, 2009
Special Statewide Election, as you did when you called for the February 5, Presidential
Primary Election (see below).

“In addition, a separate presidential primary election does not come without cost to
California counties. As such, I am signing this measure with the understanding that the
Legislature will reimburse counties for the costs of the presidential primary as soon as
possible.”

We sincerely appreciate your consideration of our request. Should you or your staff have any
questions in this regard, please contact Rebecca Martinez, President CACEO at 559-675-7722
or me, Jill LaVine, Co-Chair CACEO Elections Legislative Committee at 916-875-6060.
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Very truly yours,

CEO Elections Legislative Committee
(Registrar of Voters, Sacramento County)
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